SEPTEMBER 2023

## The Léveillé family



450-629-4763 | www.christ2thecity.com | contact@christ2thecity.com



Dear friends and supporters,

We are thrilled to bring you some exciting updates on the progress and growth of the work here. The Lord is using your unwavering support and prayers to make a meaningful impact for the Gospel here in Montreal.

We are delighted to share that on one of our recent Sunday services, we witnessed our largest attendance to date! Despite the absence of several members, the Lord gave us a remarkable turnout. It was a time of great encouragement for our church, further highlighting the need to find a new meeting place. This was not due to a special event on that Sunday; the Lord is simply building His church here, one family at a time.

Additionally, we are excited to announce that we will receive several new members in the coming weeks. These people were all faithful in a discipleship class and feel led to worship and serve here. During that class, it became obvious that some other participants were either unsaved or were not aligned with us doctrinally.

Please pray for several regular attendees who have not yet trusted Christ as their Saviour and for those who attend but need to grow in their understanding of basic doctrines of Scripture. Some have come as direct fruit from outreach efforts, while others had followed us online sometime before attending. Please pray for salvation decisions and for spiritual growth.

Although we have made a few attempts to relocate our Sunday services, the doors have not opened so far. We wait on God's timing and trust the Lord for provision. We are confident that the right opportunity will present itself soon, and we solicit your continued prayers.

Daniel and Aiden resumed their school year in August, and the coming weeks will be busy with schoolwork, in addition to government paperwork for homeschooling. Please pray that the Lord will continue to give us favour with the Ministry of Education representatives and the local school board, as homeschooling in Québec can be thorny. We enjoyed a refreshing vacation this summer, in addition to camp ministries and some other ministry opportunities. The next months will be busy weeks of ministry, with some travel for missions conferences, our own missions conference, and a men's conference. We also continue to be involved in Bible college instruction, music lessons, and other corollary ministries. We praise the Lord for the privilege of being involved in His work.

Once again, we extend our heartfelt gratitude for your continuous support and prayers. May the Lord of the harvest bless you abundantly!

In Christ,

Eric, Melissa, Daniel, and Aiden Léveillé







(Top to bottom: Guest preacher Jean-Philippe Fillion; Aiden starting the 4th grade, and a family selfie from our summer vacation.

## in Montréal, Québec

Missions Agency: BIMI, P.O. Box 9, Harrison, TN 37341
Sending church: FaithWay Baptist church, 1964 Salem Road, Ajax, ON LIT 4V3